

NDIA RMC President's December 2022 Newsletter

As I write this final newsletter to all of you, I am filled with gratitude and pride.

I am grateful for the opportunity to serve our members during these last two years as President. Working alongside our great Officers, Directors, and volunteers to serve our members and our community has been the highlight of my time with NDIA RMC.

I am not going to list everything we've done nor every one that deserves recognition because it is certain that I would leave out an event and a person deserving of recognition. It is better to instead say "Thank You!" Thank you for your support, your service, and your loyalty in sticking with us through COVID and the many challenges that we faced together.

I know that despite all the good that we have done, there is still a lot left undone. And I am grateful to our new President, Officers, and Directors that they will build on our work and take us to the next level. I am excited to see how far our new leaders take our Chapter!

Two years ago, I asked all of us to join together in renewing our commitment of Value to our Members, Value our Community, and Value our Nation and I think we have met that commitment.

I know the pressures that we face. There are many demands that are worthy of our attention – work, family, other community needs, and so much more. The fact that you dedicate some of your time to serve and support our Chapter –means a lot. We could not do anything without you.

So, let me close with one of my favorite quotes from Walt Disney "Around here, we don't say goodbye, because goodbye means forever...we say, see ya real soon."

See ya real soon...and thanks!

Phil

Philip Kwong NDIA RMC Outgoing President